
Grundy County Landfill Commission 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday, July 11, 2024 

Location: Grundy County Landfill/CCC 

Members Present: Melcher, Chm., Smith, Sec'y, Juchems, Nederhoff, Neff, Kuester, Metz and 
Strobehn 

Landfill/CCC Manager Chad Brown 

The meeting was called to order at 6:42 by the Chairman. The minutes of the June meeting were 
approved as read via a motion by Strobehn, seconded by Juchems. 

The Commissioners approved payment of the bills totaling $6154.13 for the Citizen's 
Convenience Center and $169.70 for the Landfill on a motion by Metz, seconded by Neff. 

Old Business: No landscape professionals have visited the facility to advise us on the issues with 
the landfill cap. On a motion by Strobehn, seconded by Juchems, the Commissioners voted to 
have Nelson Sager replace the window in the office at a cost of $600. The lawnmower is 
currently in operable. Strobehn and Melcher will meet with Van Wahl Equipment individually to 
see if a 534 John Deere used mower or equivalent would be available for purchase. 

Manager Brown provided the Commissioners with information and stats on garbage tonnage and 
fees over recent years. Due to the issues the facility has in accepting dump trailers, the 
Commissioners decided to leave fees for lower weights the same at $75/ton minimum fee but 
increase weights for loads 1000# and over to $1 00/ton. 

Brown has been hauling leachate 3-4 days a week. There was discussion regarding holes in the 
t,anslucent upper walls of the primary building and the need for repairs. 

Melcher received a letter from the DNR regarding our application for an environmental 
covenant. It indicated that they are not currently issuing any permits due to the information 
gathering phase they are in regarding that status. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:27 on a motion by Juchems and seconded by Strobehn. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Barbara Smith Secretary 

Greg Melcher, Chm 


